


State Clearinghouse
CEQA Technician
Alexandra.owens@opr.ca.gov
916-445-0613
 
 
 

From: Rosauer, Michael <michael.rosauer@cpuc.ca.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 11:07 AM
To: OPR State Clearinghouse <State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov>; 

; Oloresisimo, Jaden@DOT <Jaden.Oloresisimo@dot.ca.gov>
Cc: Christine Asiata <Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV>; 
Christine Asiata <Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV>; Brewster Birdsall <Bbirdsall@aspeneg.com>
Subject: SoCalGas A. 23-08-019 Ventura Compressor Station Modernization Project
 
Alexandra,
The CPUC will be acting as CEQA Lead Agency for the Ventura Compressor Station Modernization
Project, but the Application submitted by SoCalGas is not yet complete.  When complete, the CPUC
will be filing a Notice of Preparation with the State Clearing House.   I have copied the CPUC
Environmental Consultant to confirm that I have provided the correct process information.
Thanks,
Michael Rosauer
CEQA Project Manager
CPUC Energy Division
 

From: OPR State Clearinghouse <State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 04, 2023 8:42 AM
To:  OPR State Clearinghouse
<State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov>; Oloresisimo, Jaden@DOT <Jaden.Oloresisimo@dot.ca.gov>
Cc: Christine Asiata <Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV>; Rosauer, Michael
<michael.rosauer@cpuc.ca.gov>;  Christine Asiata
<Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: SoCalGas Environmental Assessment (EA) -GTS # 07-VEN-2023-00558
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hello,
 
Thank you for your response. Can someone from CPUC confirm if this project has been submitted to
the State Clearinghouse yet? If it has not, there is no way for our staff to record State Agency
comments made for this project.
 
If the project will be filed with the SCH, I recommend that Caltrans resubmits their comments at that



point.
 
Thank you,

Alexandra Owens
State Clearinghouse
CEQA Technician
Alexandra.owens@opr.ca.gov
916-445-0613
 
 
 

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 8:30 AM
To: OPR State Clearinghouse <State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov>; Oloresisimo, Jaden@DOT
<Jaden.Oloresisimo@dot.ca.gov>
Cc: Christine Asiata <Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV>; Rosauer, Michael
<michael.rosauer@cpuc.ca.gov>; 
Subject: RE: SoCalGas Environmental Assessment (EA) -GTS # 07-VEN-2023-00558
 
Morning all,
 
Jaden, I believe your response was based on the recent project notice (attached) we served on
Agencies for the filing of our CPCN Application Ventura Compressor Modernization Project (A.23-08-
019) as required by CPUC General Order 177.
 
The CPUC will be the lead agency for CEQA on this project.   I have cc’d Michael Rosauer the CPUC
CEQA Project Manager assigned to our application.
 
Regards,
 

Regulatory Affairs
SoCalGas

   
 

From: OPR State Clearinghouse <State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2023 2:00 PM
To: Oloresisimo, Jaden@DOT <Jaden.Oloresisimo@dot.ca.gov>; 

Cc: OPR State Clearinghouse <State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov>; Christine Asiata
<Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: SoCalGas Environmental Assessment (EA)
 





This email originated outside of Sempra. Be cautious of attachments, web links, or requests for
information.

This email originated outside of Sempra. Be cautious of attachments, web links, or requests
for information.




